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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Monthly Meeting Minutes – May 14, 2022 

         

I. General 

• The Council was called to order at 8:00AM by GK Leonard Martinez.  

• Opening Prayers were offered by Chancellor Shawn Menagh.   

• The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                                             

• The Grand Knight then called for the role-call of officers; the results are as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused; 0 = Position Currently Vacant): 

 

Title  Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain A Financial Secretary P Inside Guard P 

Grand Knight P Treasurer P Outside Guard A 

Dep. Grand Knight 0 Lecturer P Trustee 3rd Year P 

Chancellor P Advocate P Trustee 2nd Year A 

Recorder P Warden P Trustee 1st Year A 

 

• The April 2022 business meeting minutes were read-in for approval by GK Leonard Martinez. The GK 

then called for a motion to accept the minutes as read. James Egan made a motion to accept. John Alfeld 

provided a second. After no further discussion a vote was called for by the GK and then taken, it was 

unanimous. The business meeting minutes from the previous month were then approved as read.  

 

II. Applications for Approval – Joe Regnery/Ryan Fesker 

• There is one transfer Form 100 pending.  

 

III. Grand Knight Report – Leonard Martinez 

• Correspondence:  

• None.   

• Events/activities/shout-outs and general information:  

• The GK’s Thank-you and e-gratis corner, with special recognition going out to: 

• Community Director Richard Cooke, who managed the ‘40 Cans for Lent’ campaign. A large 

amount of food was donated by the Pax Christi Parish, all of which was subsequently separated 

and distributed to the following three organizations: Douglas County Sheriff’s Office outreach 

program, Denver Rescue Mission, and our own St. Elizabeth Pantry. 

• Joe Regnery, for acting as traffic control director for both Easter Sunday Masses. Joe did a 

masterful job of keeping people happy in their cars while waiting for the parking lot to empty 

after the 8:30 Mass. 

• Brennan and his Art’s Burrito Gang for serving breakfast burritos after both Sunday morning 

Masses on April 24th. Another great effort and event, much appreciated.  

• ALL the Brother Knights who were involved in putting on a Great Mother’s Day Spaghetti 

Dinner. The event was held on 7 May after the 5pm Saturday evening Mass.  

• The Council membership for your service to Parish, Community and Council. Prayers for all 

affected by Coronavirus. Please let us know of any Knight and/or associated family member that 

are in distress or sick. 
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• Ongoing efforts by the Council leadership to recruit someone to fill the role of Deputy Grand 

Knight. If interested, please contact GK Leonard Martinez.  

• Our last Lent Friday Fish Taco event was held on Friday, April 1st. Once again it was a very 

successful event, with many meals being served.  

• April was the month of our Holy Week, and the conclusion of Knight events for Easter. On 14 April, 

Holy Thursday the 4th Degree Knights posted an Honor Guard in support of the exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament. Additionally, Joe Regnery was on duty to manage the bonfire, traditionally 

called the Easter Fire, for all to see on the Saturday evening as part of the Easter Vigil service.  

• A check for $475.00 was given to Leonard Leyba, as part of his initiative to support a Catholic 

Parish in Lebanon. The donation was the result of the generous giving by the members of our 

Council. 

• Your Grand Knight attended the Colorado Knights of Columbus State Convention, and accepted the 

Saint Joseph Award for 2021 on behalf of Council 10937 (see attachment pg.14).  

• Concerning ‘The Silver Rose’ procession initiative, for the Colorado Springs Diocese there are no 

dates available. That means for this year, unfortunately both the parish and Council has missed out.  

• Past notable – the Council received the ‘Food for Families’ Featured Program award from Supreme 

for the Council efforts tied to our food distribution initiatives (see attachment pg.15). 

• Child Safe Environment training is being administered through the parish front office. Yet based on 

new guidance from the Colorado Springs Diocese, only those council members who are directly 

involved in the various Pax Youth programs need to take either the initial or refresher course.  If you 

require this training, or are not sure if the new guidelines apply to you, please contact Ms. Marcela 

Garcia Lopez (mgarcialopez@paxchristi.org, 720-419-0125) at the front office.   

• The June Planning Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 31 May, 6:30pm social, 7-8pm planning 

meeting. Location is Leonard Martinez’s home 9228 Sugarstone Cir. Highlands Ranch, CO. 

• Knight of the Month – John Gebhard.  

• Family of the Month – None nominated.  

• Pennies from Heaven or Bucks from the ‘KOC Bucksarooskies.’  

 

IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Andrzej Szczesnowicz  

• None. 

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Jason Curl  

• Report(s) were distributed prior to the meeting (see attachment pg.9). 

• Bank Balance – $26,748.47.   

• Outstanding Funds – ($671.52).   

• Hailey Fund – $246.41.  

• Lady Knights – $3,873.39. 

• Available Funds – $21,957.15.     

• For other additional information (see attachment pg.9).  

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Ryan Fesker 

• Report(s) were distributed prior to the meeting (see attachment pgs.10&11). Figures for the month have 

been reconciled and are in balance with the Treasurers report.    

• Receipts/Actual Income – $2,163.94.  

• Expenditures – $4,849.58. 

• Expected Bank balance – $26,748.47.     

• Due to recent activity, there is a negative net cash flow of ($2,685.64) for this period.  

• For other additional information (see attachment pgs.10&11).  

mailto:mgarcialopez@paxchristi.org
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VII. Auditor and Trustees - Gary Mayfield/William Hensen/Michael Burkett.  

• Mike Burkett spoke for the group, congratulating both the Council and its Officer team for winning 

St Joseph Award, the result of: 1. Turning forms in on time; 2. Positive membership growth; and 3. 

Meeting fraternal benefit goals.  

• The Council needs to actively recruit a Deputy Grand Knight, which is very worthwhile and 

fulfilling position to serve in.  

  
VIII. Chancellor’s Update – GK for Shawn Menagh.  

• Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP): 

• The council is currently supporting one Seminarian (Vincent Smith) and two Transitional Deacons 

(Mathew Kane and Will Dwayer).   

• The ordination of our two seminarians/Transitional Deacons (Mathew Kane and Will Dwayer), will 

take place on 11 June at St Mary’s Cathedral. Seeing that the Council supported these two 

seminarians it would be a good thing if the Council was well represented at this event.  

• Seminarian Appreciation Day is scheduled for 20 June. 

• Please check out the movie ‘Father Stu.’  

• Continued funding for Sister in Formation Katie Logan, Franciscan Sisters of Christian Charity.   

• The ‘Prayer for Vocations’ was read.  

  

IX. Programs, Categories, and Committee Reports – Facilitated by the GK for the council’s DGK.  

• Other:  

• Reports have been submitted.  

 

a. Membership Report – GK for Director Joe Regnery  

• Form 100’s. 

• New candidate(s):  

• None.     

• Transfers:  

• One from St. Mark, yet to be officially processed.  

• Recurring training – none scheduled at this time.     

• Charity/Unity/Fraternity Exemplification(s):  

• Efforts are ongoing to reach out to other 1st and 2nd Degree members to encourage them to 

participate in planned exemplifications as they occur.  

• Joe continues to seek help and assistance in this effort from the membership at large. 

• Retention/Membership Drive related events and activities: 

• The ‘Texas Holdem Poker Night,’ membership retention event was held on 29 April. Shawn 

Menagh mentioned that it was a great success, about 15 participants. Therefore, Joe is planning 

to hold this event again, dates and time are TBD, additional information to follow.   

• Other:  

• Remember, gaining new members and retaining them is everyone’s business, and is not just the 

purview of Membership Director.   

• A continued reminder that our social and food events, such as Breakfast Burritos, Beer and Brats, 

Spaghetti Dinners, Fish Tacos, are great places to ‘crowd mingle’ in order to recruit new 

prospective candidates. Yet the Membership Director cannot do this alone and, therefore, 

requires assistance from Brother Knights to mingle and work the crowd during these events.  
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• Refer interested Catholic Men to this website – www.kofc.org/joinus. To make things easier, 

Supreme has developed a QR Code for people to scan, which will take them to the application 

portion of the KOC webpage.  

 

b. Faith-in-Action Top-level Program Report – GK/DGK 

• Nothing to report.      

c. Family Category Activity report – GK for Director Brennan Mendus  

• Required program(s): 

• Consecration to the Holy Family:  

• Featured programs(s): 

• Food for Families.  

• Recommended program(s): 

• Family of the Month/Year: Announced at the Council Christmas Party.  

• Family of the month – None named.  

• Keep Christ in Christmas event(s): 

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• Sunday donuts.  

• Proceeds are going to the Hailey fund.  

• Lenten Fish Tacos.  

• Done for the season, overall, a great success. 

• The Action Officer for this activity is Head Chef Brennan Mendus.   

• Beer and Brats. 

• The first one for the season is scheduled for 28 May after 5pm Mass.  

• Action officers for this event are Second Head Chef Joe Musso and Brennan Mendus.   

• 10937 Breakfast Burrito Brigade (Art’s Breakfast Burritos Wild Bunch) operations report:   

• The last one was held on 24 April. Thanks to all who helped, it was such a pleasure working 

with everyone.   

• Overall, an amazing burrito event, with a number of new people helping out.   

• Overall, we saw $945 in sales, with $360 in expenses, giving us a net profit of $585.  

• Thanks to all who helped out. Yet remember, many hands make light work.  

• Action officer for this activity is Head Chef Brennan Mendus.  

• Instead of our usual Breakfast Burritos, for May the Council will be hosting our first ‘Beer 

and Brats’ gala on Saturday, 28 May, after the 5pm Mass.  

• Spaghetti Dinners: 

• The last one was held on 7 May, after the 5pm Mass, in honor of Mother’s Day weekend. 

The Council received about $700 dollars in donations.   

• Action officer for these events is Head Chef Brennan Mendus.  

• Summer Camping Trip:  

• Currently planned for 15-17 July at the Chatfield Reservoir camp ground, more information 

to follow.     

• Other: 

• Council monthly socials: 

• On permanent hold.  

• If you require the Diocesan sponsored Youth Protection Training course, please contact Ms. 

Marcela Garcia Lopez (mgarcialopez@paxchristi.org, 720-419-0125) at the front office.  
    

d. Community Category Activity report – GK for Director Richard Cooke    

• Required program(s): 

http://www.kofc.org/joinus
mailto:mgarcialopez@paxchristi.org
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• Helping Hands: 

• Annual Thanksgiving Food Drive: Completed.  

• The ‘Forty cans for Lent’ campaign ended April 17th (Easter). The donated food stuffs were 

sorted, packaged, and distributed. Thanks to all who participated and helped in making this a 

success.     

• Featured programs(s) 

• Recommended program(s):    

• Free Throw Championship: No new information.  

• Soccer Challenge: No new information.  

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• ARP/Special Olympics Tootsie Roll Drive.  

• Because the 2021 Tootsie Roll Drive for the benefit of Special Olympics Colorado was 

cancelled, proceeds from our Breakfast Burritos sales are going to CO Special Olympics. 

• TBD in the Fall of 2022. 

• Football Fund Crazr.  

• Completed for Fall 2021. 

• Action Officer was Dave Martz.  

• Peach Sales: 

• Completed for 2021, see you in July 2022.  

• The money collected goes to the KOC scholarship fund.   

• Coat Drive initiative. 

• Highway Cleanup:  

• The next one is planned for 18 June 2022, start time is 9am, more information to follow.  

• Brother Knight Paul Sciera, is the action officer for this project.  

• Other: 

• Pending Red Cross involvement, with more information to follow.  

  

e. Faith Category Activity report – Director Alan Brown  

• Required program(s): 

• Spiritual Reflection: 

• Featured program(s):  

• Refund for Support Vocations Program (RSVP):  

• The Council is currently sponsoring two transitional deacons and one seminarian.  

• See Chancellor’s report.  

• Recommended program(s) 

• Marian Icon Prayer Program:  

• Rosary:  

• Holy Hours: 

• ‘Into the Breach:’ program:  

• Completed.  

• Council sponsored program(s) 

• KOC High School Senior Stewardship Scholarship Award program: 

• The drop-dead date for submittal of applications was 29 April.  

• Four applications were submitted.  

• Recommendation letters were received by 14 May. 

• Submittals were reviewed and scored prior and after the May business meeting. 
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• Thanks to the five reviewers/judges: Bernard Stancati; Joe Regnery; Leonard Martinez; Jason 

Curl; and Mike McGinnis.  

• Once finalized, Alan will announce the winner.   

• Other: 

• The ‘Point Men’/ Knights Saturday morning Faith Seminars: 

• Saturday sessions are now focused on the Holy Spirit.  

• Always great discussion topics, so please come join us each Saturday at 6:30am for prayer, 

fellowship, breakfast and learning 

 

f. Life Category Activity report – Director Mike McGinnis 

• Required program(s): 

• ‘Novena for Life’ campaign/devotionals:  

• Supremes ‘9 Days for Life Novena,’ completed.  

• Featured program(s):  

• Special Olympics: 

• The Tootsie Roll campaign – cancelled state wide for 2021, TBD in 2022.    

• Marches for Life: 

• Recommended program(s): 

• The ‘Silver Rose’ initiative:  

• For the Colorado Springs Diocese, at present all the available days and times have been 

taken.  

• Therefore, our parish will not be able to participate this year.   

• Respect Life Committee activities and initiatives:   

• The Pax Spiritual Adoption program commenced on 26/27 March and will go until 25 

December.  

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• The ‘Rose and Poem for Parenthood’ initiative has been resumed. Mike is looking for Council 

members to help with this ministry.     

• Other.  

• The results from the recently completed ‘40 Days for Life’ campaign: 

• 742 lives saved from abortion. 

• 10 abortion workers converted. 

• Another abortion clinic was closed. 

• Thanks to all who participated. 

• The ‘Walk for Life’ initiative is scheduled for 4 June at Pax Christi church. The plan is to meet at 

the Pax Chapel at 8:30am, say some prayers, and then begin the walk at around 9am. Mike 

would like to see a good turnout from the Council membership in support of this initiative.   

 

X. Newsletter  

• To fill this requirement, the GK will continue to send the monthly meeting agenda into State.   

 

XI. Advocate’s Report – Jim Egan  

• Jim mentioned that he would like to give a short talk, 10 minutes max, at the next meeting about 

computer scamming and what we can do to protect ourselves.  

• Nothing else to report.  

    

XII. Unfinished Business.  

• None.   
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XIII. New Business   

• The GK went over the proposed slate of Council Officers for the next Fraternal Year 2022/2023 and 

asked for any nominations. Brother John Alfeld stood and nominated Tom Kammer to take his place as 

‘Inside Guard,’ and Tom accepted. For the complete list please see attachment pg.13.  

 

XIV. 4th Degree Report – John Alfeld for Faithful Navigator Paul Sciera 

• Assembly programs and initiatives:  

• The Fisher House outreach initiative is TBD.  

• Special Olympics events: TBD.  

• Special Masses for special intentions will be announced as they come up in the schedule.  

• 4th Degree Exemplifications:  

• June 4, 2022, St. Francis Cabrini Catholic Church, 6673 W Chatfield Ave, Littleton, CO 80128 
• The Assembly un-social committee: TBD 

• Honor Guard requirements:    

• 16 May, funeral Mass for Tom Harding at St. Mary’s in Littleton. Show time is 11am.  

• Highlands Ranch 4th of July Parade.  

• As noted per the emails from Mr. Robert Knapp, District Marshall. rjknapp06@comcast.net.    

• Financial Report:  

• As presented by the Comptroller John Alfeld (see attachment pg.12).   

• Other related Assembly business:  

• Assembly meeting is scheduled for Friday,10 June, 6pm, potluck social, at Paul Sciera’s home, 801 

Huntington Drive, wives are invited.  

• The ordination of our two seminarians/Transitional Deacons (Mathew Kane and Will Dwayer), will 

take place on 11 June at St Mary’s Cathedral. Seeing that the Council supported these two 

seminarians it would be a good thing if both the Council and Assembly were well represented at this 

event.  

• Please make an effort to solicit 3rd Degree members to join the Assembly.  

 

XV. Field Agent Report – Brandon Nelson, 719.565.8896, brandon.nelson@kofc.org.   

• None.   

 

XVI. District Deputy Report – PGK Mike Burkett 

• Once again congrats to the Council for winning the St. Joseph Award.  

• Thank you to GK Martinez for representing the Council at the State Convention.  

• Supreme reported the following: 1. 1500th ultrasound machine has been donated; 2. Worldwide the 

Knights have raised ~$12M to Ukrainian relief; and 3. Supreme annually gives Pope $1M to use for his 

personal charity choices. 

• The State’s primary charity is Special Olympics, to which State Charities provided this year, 

approximately $20K. A Special Olympic athlete gave the keynote address at the Convention Banquet. 

• The reason men want to join the Knights are: 1. To deepen their Faith; 2. To give to charities; and 3. To 

have fraternity with like-minded men.  

  

XVII. Good of the Order 

• Lecturer’s Reflection/The Rev Robert F. Houlihan S.J. Educator Series – Dave Petteys/Alan Brown.  

• Dave Petteys gave a very short talk about the St. Thomas Aquinas program of which he participated 

in, a very worthwhile activity.  

• Please check-out the latest edition of Columbia magazine.  

mailto:rjknapp06@comcast.net
mailto:brandon.nelson@kofc.org
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• Council Prayer list: For Virginia Gallegos, complications from stomach surgery,(Mother in law of 

Hugo Saul, 3/28); For Karen Menagh and Patricia Marshall for the Soul of Phil Marshall passing 1 year 

ago, (Shawn Menagh, 3/28); Fopr Margery Barbieri, Edema issues and racing heart, (Joh Alfeld, 3/28); 

For the civilians of Ukraine, grant them peace, (David Petteys, 3/28); the soul of Mathew Wenta, son of 

Bob Wenta and grandson Carson, (good friend of Joe Regnery, 3/29); Mark Heldt, knee surgery 

infection (brother in law of Joe Regnery, 3/29); Glenn Petteys, foot surgery, (son of David Petteys, 

3/29); Jeanine Retzer, medical (sister of Cindi Mendus, 3/29); Jerry Sheridan, Brain Surgery, (Brother in 

law of Mike McGinnis 3/29); Juan Carmonal, severe fall, several broken bones, (future father-in-law for 

son of Bill Henson 2/22); For the Soul of John Hein, (Best friend of Mike McGinnis 2/12); for the Soul 

of John McLaughlin, (Mike & Denise McGinnis 2/12); Pat Wright, back surgery, (wife of Dave Petteys, 

2/12); Dennis Thumann, Healing, (brother Knight 2/12); Deanne Gerber, auto accident, (friend of 

Brennan Mendus and many others 2/12); Lori Sandy, Strength, (sister of Jason Curl 2/12); 

Seminarians/future Sister (Will Dwayer, Transitional Deacon); Matthew Kane (ordained Priest in June); 

Vincent Smith, and Catherine Logan, and all those in our hearts that need our prayers. 

 

XVIII. Chaplain’s Summation – Father Andrzej Szczesnowicz 

• None.  

 

   XIX. Grand Knight’s Summary – Leonard Martinez 

• None. 

 

     XX. Closing Prayer – Deputy Grand Knight.  

• Prayers were given by Chancellor Shawn Menagh.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:58AM.  Minutes recorded and reported by Bernard Stancati, Council Recorder.    

 
 

--- Attachments/Correspondence/Other Documents----     
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 Proposed Slate of Council Officers for Fraternal Year 2022/2023 

 

Title Name Title Name Title Name  

Chaplain Father 

Andrzej 

Financial 

Secretary 

Ryan Fesker Inside Guard Tom Kammer 

Grand Knight Leonard 

Martinez 

Treasurer 
Jason Curl  

Outside 

Guard 

Paul Sciera 

Dep. Grand 

Knight 

Open Lecturer 

(Appointed) 

David 

Petteys 

Trustee 3rd 

Year 

PGK Mike 

Burkett  

Chancellor Shawn 

Menagh 

Advocate James Egan Trustee 2nd 

Year 

PGK William 

Hensen 

Recorder Bernard 

Stancati 

Warden Steve 

Froseth 

Trustee 1st 

Year 

PGK Gary 

Mayfield 
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